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Department Orders No. 2 

(Series 2022-2023)  

5 September 2022 

 

 
Brothers, 

 

I am hereby appointing Brian D. McManus, PDC as my Chief-of-Staff. 

 

His duties will be assisting me in scheduling meetings, requesting and receiving 

reports from Department Officers, and acting in an advisory role reporting directly to 

me. 

 

This is a new Department position, and is solely at my discretion. This position has 

been authorized by the National SUVCW. 

 

Any communications from Chief-of-Staff McManus, will be on my behalf, and will 

have been approved by me before being sent to Department Officers for disbursement 

to Camp Brothers. 

 

At no time will any individual send any direct correspondence to the National 

SUVCW organization unless they have my approval in writing, and with the 

advisement of the Department Elected Officers, and my Chief-of-Staff. 

 

In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty. 

 

Robert F. Koenecke, Commander  


